KILMELFORD AND KILNINVER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Committee meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2011 in Kilmelford and Kilninver Village Hall

Committee members present: T. Mitchell (Chair), F. Gillanders (Treasurer), D. Scaife(Secretary),

                                                L. Files,  O. Salmond

1)  APOLOGIES

M. Anderson, C. Roberts, E. Coyle, C.Campbell
2)  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 The minutes were approved as a true record.

3)  MATTERS ARISING

a)  The grant towards the cost of the new notice-boards is awaited.

b)  C.G. has replaced the damaged concrete at the front entrance.

c)  The Race Night made a profit of £179.00.  There is unused wine and beer to the value of £113.00, which can be sold at the next event.

b)  The Beach Clean held in April was well supported by a number of local people.  News of funding is awaited.

4)  CARETAKING MATTERS

There were no particular issues to be discussed apart from a possible problem with one of the taps in the Ladies. It is to be checked.

5)  TREASURER’S REPORT

a)  The bank balance in the main account stands at £1953.99, with £182.30 cash in hand.

A share of £260.00 from the Street Party held in Melfort Village is forthcoming, thanks to John & Jean Bowman.

Takings from the February and March Coffee Mornings have not yet been received.  DS has sent an invoice for the Poling Day fee.

6)  FUND RAISING

a)  A date for the Taynuilt Swing Band is to be arranged.

b)  OS suggested that a music night with local performers would be popular.  Also a possible Whist or Bingo Night.

7)  AOB

a)  AIS has sent various estimates for insulation of the lesser hall.

i)  To insulate the internal walls and finish with facings and skirting - £3099

ii)  To insulate, with warmcell, the loft area above the lesser hall only- £576

iii)  To insulate the entire loft area with warmcell - £1487

TM is to look into the possibility of obtaining a grant for insulation of the hall and the entire loft area.

b)  TM had a catalogue of chairs & tables which may be suitable for the Hall.  Prices ranged from £10.95 for folding chairs to £18.95 for stacking chairs.  Further options are to be looked into and LF is to investigate the possible grants available.

c)  A Village Hall Summit meeting is to be held in Dunkeld on 5th July.  TM and FG are to attend.

d)  LF requested an office key to facilitate setting up for events.  These are security keys and  more expensive than other Hall keys.  DS is to have extras cut.  DS suggested leaving the door of the storeroom cupboard off the main hall unlocked to allow organsiers of events to gain access to the chairs & folding tables. A handle on the door would make opening it easier.

8)  DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 12th July 2011 at 8.00pm

